Louisiana State Board of Nursing

Mrs. Margie D. Gibbs, R.N. President 907 Pere Marquette Building 150 Baronne Street New Orleans, Louisiana 70112-2382 504-568-5464

Miss Merlyn M. Maillian, R.N. Executive Director

December 6, 1984

Harriet M. "Chris" Westell, R.N. Vice President Nursing Administration Lafayette General Hospital 1214 Coolidge Avenue P.O. Box 52009 OCS Lafayette, LA 70505

Dear Ms. Westell:

This is to provide you with written confirmation of the response of the Board of Nursing to your question regarding the legality of a registered nurse instilling medications into the port of a ventriculsotomy tube. On November 30, 1984, the Board adopted the following opinion:

The instillation of medications into a ventriculostomy tube or shunt is not within the realm of the legal practice of a registered nurse.

The members of the Board appreciated the opportunity to discuss this matter with you and Roger Kline before formulating its opin-ion.

Sincerely.

Sister Lucie Leonard, R.N.

Site Lucie Lem

Nursing Practice Consultant

SLL:hj

my 84.12